
CONCERNED PENNSYLVANIANS FOR CONSTITUTIONAL LIBERTY 
 c/o P.O. Box 201 

 Elverson, Pennsylvania 19520 

December 14, 2015 

House of Representatives Member 
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania 
Main Capitol Complex  
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17102 
  

Dear Representative,  

This is an “Open Letter”, respectfully prepared and submitted with sincere good faith and resolve. 
We do this as sovereign Citizens of Pennsylvania and of the United States of America pursuant to our 
constitutionally secured, protected and guaranteed Rights of “Freedom of Speech and Press” and of 
“Petition for Redress of Grievances”. [Article I, Sections 7, 20, and 25 in the Constitution of the 
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania and the First Amendment in the “Bill of Rights” of the Constitution 
for the United States of America, respectively]  
Attached is a copy of the six-page “Open Letter” to Governor Thomas Wolf, with a copy of his 
November 17, 2015 Letter to the “Members” attached, which we hand-delivered to his office in the 
Main Capitol Building today.  We hand-delivered a copy of this “Open Letter” to Lt. Governor Mike 
Stack’s Main Capitol Building Office immediately after serving the original “Open Letter” .   
We sincerely pray that Governor Wolf shall now revisit the positions stated in his November 17th 
Letter, correct his errors and fully implement the “Required Remedies” called for in our “Open Letter”. 
We call upon you to help pass a veto-proof “Bill” which prohibits any State and County public 
funds what-so-ever being used directly or indirectly on, or in support of, the current “federal 
refugee resettlement process”/programs.  This “Bill” needs to contain serious penalties for those 
violating it. 
We stand ready to further assist you and all others in our government to accomplish these lawful, very 
important actions required in accordance with your/their constitutional “oath of office” defined duties. 
 
                                     ALL RIGHTS EXPLICITLY RESERVED 
 

                                                                                                                                                                  _      
                                                                                             William Taylor Reil 

                                                                  Founder and President –  CONCERNED PENNSYLVANIAS 
                                                                                                         FOR CONSTITUTIONAL LIBERTY 
 

                                                                  Founder and Executive Director – County Sheriff Brigades 
                                                                                                                                of Pennsylvania  
 
Note: – This document and its attachments were hand-delivered on December 14, 2015 
 
cc: Governor Thomas W. Wolf – Main Capitol Building, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 
      Lieutenant Governor Mike Stack – Main Capitol Building, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 
      www.CP4CL.com 
      www.sheriffbrigadesofpenn.com 


